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October 16, 2018
Dean James Thompson

Office of Undergraduate Curricula

CB 3504

Campus

Dear Dean Thompson:

I am writing as the Director of Undergraduate Studies in the Department of Romance Studies to respectfully request a revision of the following policy:

Credit hours toward the 120-academic-hour graduation requirement are not awarded for level 1 of a student’s high school foreign language (with the exceptions of Chinese, Japanese, and Modern Hebrew), even if students place by examination into level 1. Grades earned in level 1 courses, however, are computed in the students’ grade point average and are used in all academic eligibility and academic load considerations.
The quality of language instruction in high school can vary considerably as can the manner in which courses are scheduled and the timing of student course completion. Some high schools operate on a block schedule, much like semesters, while others follow a traditional year-long approach to courses offerings. With block scheduling, students could complete their two required levels of high school foreign language as early as the end of their first year of high school. Also, please note that similar policies do not exist for other disciplines. For example, students can complete two years of Biology in high school and still receive 3 credits for BIOL 101 that count toward the 120 credit hours required for graduation. Finally, several exceptions of the policy have already been approved (Chinese, Japanese, and Modern Hebrew).
We request that students who place into French 101, Italian 101, Portuguese 101, or Spanish 100 be allowed to take that course for credit toward graduation even if they have completed two or more years of the language in high school. Students who may be highly motivated to continue in the language they have previously studied are often discouraged by the fact that the beginning course will not count toward graduation and therefore elect to begin a new language so they do not lose those credits.
Thank you for considering this request. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Yours truly,
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Glynis Cowell

Director of Undergraduate Studies 
Director of Spanish Language Instruction
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